THE CURTIS PUBLISHING COMPANY INDEPENDENCE SQUARE PHILADELPHIA THE LADIES HOME JOURNAL THE SATURDAY EVENING POST THE COUNTRY GENTLEMAN TREASURER AND BUSINESS MANAGER

Mrs. Lucy Lepper Shaw Treasurer, Women's Fund Medical Department of Shantung University 156 Fifth Avenue New York, New York

Dear Madam:

PHILIP S. COLLINS

At the suggestion of Mrs. Florence Hooper, of the Women's Foreign Missionary Society, in Baltimore, I write to you in an effort to secure some information on the following matter.

In 1913 an organization of girls connected with work for The Ladies' Home Journal contributed \$600, to which our Company added \$600, the income of which was to provide for the annual education of a girl in the North China Union Medical College for Women, at Peking. It was to be known as The Ladies' Home Journal Girls' Club Foundation.

The principal of the Fund has remained in our hands, and each year we have sent a check for \$60 to the treasurer of the college in Peking, addressed as above. Each year they were to write to us giving us the name of the girl whose education was in this way provided for.

For two or three years this latter was done; but since that time, so far as I have been able to ascertain, we have never received this information; nor am I able to find that any acknowledgment of the receipt of the checks has been received by us.

Under the circumstances we would like to get some information concerning the status of the whole matter, before sending further remittances; that is, as to whether the arrangement made is being carried out, and any further information as to the future.

If the whole plan is being carried out, and if it is to be continued as originally planned, we may perhaps desire to send the principal of the Fund to the proper source, for them to invest themselves, instead of continuing to hold the principal here.

2/2/28

Mrs. Lucy Lepper Shaw - 2

Miss Hooper expresses the belief that you can give us the information desired. If so, we shall be glad to receive it.

Very truly yours
THE CURTIS PUBLISHING COMPANY

Treasurer

R

Montemer THE CURTIS PUBLISHING COMPANY INDEPENDENCE SQUARE PHILADELPHIA THE LADIES HOME JOURNAL THE SATURDAY EVENING POST THE COUNTRY GENTLEMAN PHILIP S. COLLINS TREASURER AND BUSINESS MANAGER February 8, 1928 Mrs. Lucy Lepper Shaw 156 Fifth Avenue, Room 911 New York, New York Dear Madam: I thank you for your letter of the sixth instant, with relation to obtaining information concerning the scholarship in the Women's Medical School of the Shantung Christian University. You will understand that one-half of the money in question was placed in our hands for the specific work referred to, and therefore it would have to be devoted to that end. At this time there is no remittance to be made. simply desire to clear the matter up for the future, and with a view to putting it on a permanently proper basis. Very truly yours THE CURTIS PUBLISHING COMPANY R Treasurer RECEIVED FEB 9 1928 TREASURERS OFFICE

Shartway

February V. 1928

Mr. Philip S. Collins
The Curtis Publishing Company
Independence Square
Philadelphia, Pa.

My dear Mr. Collins:-

I have read with interest your letter in regard to the scholarship in the North China Union Medical College for Women, at Peking. This is the first time I have heard of this scholarship. I presume that the money has gone directly to the treasurer on the field instead of through my hands. I will take the matter up with our field treasurer, but in the meantime I am wondering whether you would not desire to send this through me in the future or to have, as you suggest, the principal of the Fund held either by the United States treasurer of the College, or by the Treasurer in China.

This North China Union Medical College for Women was amalgamated several years ago with the Shantung Christian University, and it is now known as the Women's Medical School of the Shantung Christian University.

It is doing a thrilling piece of work for the women in China. Page six of the little brochure I am enclosing will give you just a glimpse of the work this school is doing.

It will take some weeks you will, of course, understand for me to get word from our University treasurer in China, but just as soon as I do hear I will get in touch with you.

Yours very sincerely,

Secretary and Treasurer.

LLS SF Enclosure See letter to mi Roy. adgie

February 7, 1928. IN 1913 an orearing. the last will be Company added to $E P E \Box$